
CHESS NOTES   22.09.16   Peter Sherlock 
 
The Alf Newman Memorial Rapidplay, one of the county’s 
summer fixtures, took place at St.James Church Hall in 
Louth. It is ten years since Alf, the then chairman of 
Louth Chess Club, passed away and to mark the occasion 
Alf’s daughters, Nicola and Emma, had travelled with their 
families from Middlesbrough to present the prizes. 
 
In the six round tournament the two top seeds Nick Stead 
and Joe Kilshaw, both from Grimsby, both won their opening 
three games and after the lunch break the went head to head 
in round four and we pick up the game after Nick, as white, 
has just played 35. Rxb7 to go two pawns to the good (see 
diagram) but Joe replied with 35. ...Nxe5 and looked like 
regaining a pawn. However Nick played 36. Rxe5 Rxe5 
sacrificing the exchange but regaining with 37. Bb8 Re2 38. 
Bxf4 gxf4+ 39. Kxf3 Rxa2 40. Rc7 Rb2 41. Rxc6 Rxb2+ 42. 
Kxf4 maintaining the 2 pawn advantage and went to win. 
 
Nick took the title with 5½ points with Joe second on 5 
points. Denis Georgiou from Scunthorpe, local player Nick 
Louth and Stuart MacDonald from Grimsby shared 3rd place on 
4½. Adam Robinson from Louth took the Under 145 grading 
prize on 4 points with William Orr from Horncastle and 
Peter Damms from Louth shared the Under 125 grading prize 
on 3 points. Peter was also awarded the Nottingham Building 
Society Shield for the highest placed Louth player who has 
not previously won it. The best junior prize was presented 
to Grimsby starlet Arya Parnian who finished on 3½. 
 
Finally, and slightly tongue in cheek Nick Louth, now a 
renowned thriller writer, provided a copy of one of his 
novels “The Diary of Bernard Jones” which was awarded to 
William Orr having had the most draws.  
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 


